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City of Newburyport

Office of The Treasurer/Collector
60 PLEASANT STREETS
NEWBURYPORT, MA 01950
(978) 465-4415           FAX (978) 462-0883 
Newburyport Trust Fund Commission

  Thursday, January 24, 2019 – 7:00 p.m. 
Meeting Minutes
Members in attendance:  Rich O’Brien, Richie Eaton, Keith Hogan, 
  Julie Languirand 
Guests:  Giselle Stevens, Library Director, Lise Reid, Parks Director
Meeting called to order at 7:05pm

Motion made by Richie Eaton to approve and accept September 2018 meeting minutes – second by Keith Hogan, APPROVED.
Review of December 2018 quarterly (end of calendar/mid-year) reports from Bartholomew showed some increase in earnings for the first two quarters of FY19, as expected with a favorable market and positive trends.

Update on the MH Simpson Trust which has been submitted to KP Law for petition to repurpose the ‘street sprinkling’ use for these funds – correspondence from Lee Smith at KP Law was as follows:
 “I have a copy of the M.H. Simpson Will and as your memo to the City Council dated August 6, 2018 stated, the gift was for the purpose of the “watering of the streets” of the City.  I believe that Mark Reich had previously suggested that this matter may be appropriate for a “cy pres” petition where we seek court authorization to change the purpose of the gift when carrying out the original intent of the donor is no longer practical.  This action is best presented to the Court with the consent of the Attorney General’s office…please advise as to whether you would like us to proceed with the preparation of the materials… to file petition…with the Attorney General’s office…”

All agreed that we should move forward with the process to repurpose the trust so that funds can be utilized.
Discussion around the possibility of categorizing the Library Trusts into 4 main categories, General Use, Purchase Books/Materials, Reading Room and Miscellaneous, in order to streamline the process of requesting/spending funds from the current 41 individual trusts with feedback from KP Law with regard to the legality, necessity and management of the funds if combined; in their opinion there doesn’t appear to be any reason not to move forward with the categorizing under the library’s recommendation to simplify the spending requests, further KP Law states: 

 “Whereas the 41 trust accounts will be categorized into 4 groups and each trust account will continue to be managed and accounted for in a manner consistent with the intent of the donor, and whereas the 41 trust accounts will continue to be maintained as sub-accounts for tracking and compliance purposes, it is my opinion that this reorganization is simply an internal accounting function and will not change the purposes for which the individual funds are held or distributed…and given the authority of the Trust Fund Committee to oversee and manage trust funds for the City, it is my further opinion that the Committee may vote to authorize this modification and City Council approval is not required.  The actions of the Trust Fund Committee should, however, be taken in a duly noticed public meeting and the meeting minutes and record of any votes taken should be kept and maintained with the records of the Trust.”
Giselle Stevens, Library Director, was present to review and discuss the library’s request and agreed with the Committee that perhaps a single document should be prepared providing clarification of the specifics of codifying and the administration of the new process which will solidify the overall intention of this request as a whole and to how the future requests should be handled referencing the individual trust funds for proper recordkeeping of the funds from the accounting department.   Julie will draw up a draft of this document for review by KP Law and approval by the Committee.
Lise Reid, Parks Director, was present to review and discuss past tabled applications by Parks Dept. for funds from Charles Moseley trust in the amount of $12,000 for the annual salary for groundskeeper FY19 and application for $7,200 presented for the labor of pruning, clean up and removal of trees done to date.  Lise presented an overview of the park and an estimated annual budget for Moseley Park of approximately $28,000 which includes the $12,000 salary for caretaker of the park, in addition to other maintenance needs.  Upon review of the budget and the earnings of the Charles Moseley Trust, the Committee feels that in order to remain fiscally responsible that the general rule of utilizing approximately 3% of the earnings each year would protect spending into perpetuity; therefore, approval of these larger amounts at this time is not feasible.  Additionally, it was recommended that Parks formally withdraw the prior request for $14,805, for funds for a new zip- line, which partial funding of $4,700 was approved by the Committee at Sept 2018 meeting, and resubmit a general request prioritizing the needs of the park and allowing funding to be re-allocated appropriately.  
Committee also recommended Parks revisit other funding options, i.e. other like-purpose trust funds, CPA funds and grant opportunities.  Contingent upon receipt of withdrawal of prior grant request(s) made by Parks for zip line,  Rich O’Brien made a motion to approve $6,000 for spending (proportionately for FY18 $3000 & FY19 $3000) to be used however the Parks Dept. sees fit for services provided in those timeframes.  Keith 2nd – APPROVED.   Lise thanked the group for further explaining the position and responsibility of the Committee and agreed to submit the withdrawal request.

New applications were submitted by the Library for $7,345.00 from the EVELYN STICKNEY Trust; this is a non-invested, new trust fund which was established in September via donation to the City.  The donation, which states in part “…for the benefit or, but not restricted to, the Hamilton Research Room”, is not currently invested with other library trust funds, therefore it is not under the immediate jurisdiction of the Committee; it was agreed that the Library may spend this money as needed and it should be brought to the Library Board of Directors to determine if any of the funds should be invested for future use. Rich made a motion to deny as the Committee has no authority over these funds, Keith 2nd, passed.
Application for funds for W.O. MOSELEY Trust for library use in archival center in the amount of $2886.00, Rich motioned to approve $650. For FY19, Keith 2nd – APPROVED.

Correspondence included various emails between Giselle Stevens and Julie regarding the new ‘findings’ for trust funds that was compiled by the library archivist with regard to all documents currently held at the library archives center.  Julie expressed gratitude that this project had been completed and that all known Trust Fund documents are now organized and protected at the center, and will be made available as part of public records.  Additionally, it was discussed that these are most likely delicate originals or copies of older records that need to be handled in such a manner; also that future records should be turned over to the center on a fiscal basis including any meeting minutes and other correspondence to be kept in order for future interested parties.  Keith suggested that any sensitive financial documents remain in the treasurer’s office until such time that fiscal audits or proper reporting is completed.
Keith commented on the type of report that was reviewed for the library expendable trust balances, which was provided by the assistant auditor, as a good tool to utilize when discussing grant approval of funds – as it was easy to use as a guide rather than trying to decipher the full report provided by Bartholomew.

Motion to adjourn by Rich; meeting adjourned at 8:35pm
· Next meeting date: Thursday,  April 25, 2019
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